
 

 
 

                            Welcome to 

 Week 11   
    

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
As we reach the end of Term 1, a term that has provided us 

with continued challenges, the resilience of the students and 

teachers of Pallamallawa PS have shone through. 

 

 As I walk around the school, I get the opportunity to look into 

our classrooms and witness engaged students participating in 

well planned lessons. In the playground during lunch and recess 

I hear nothing but positive chatter and witness students 

playing together with minimal issues. 

 

I hope you are all as proud of the students and teachers as I 

am, it has been a wonderful start to the year. 

 

I would also like to acknowledge you, the parent body for your support.  It has been great 

seeing you come back into the school and support us with our events. We have tried to 

manage things the best we can, and the understanding and support of the community has 

been overwhelming. 

 

I would also like to acknowledge the P & C for their continued support during the term. If 

any parents wishes to join the P & C please do so. The P & C are currently looking for 

volunteers to help out with the major fundraiser, Cracker Night, on Saturday 16th July. For 

this event to be a success the P & C and school need your support.  

 

The weather was not kind enough to allow the Cross Country event to go ahead this morning.  

The grounds are saturated at this stage. We will hold it the first day back Wednesday 27th 

April at 2.30pm.  

 

ANZAC Service  

Pallamallawa ANZAC Day service will commence at 5.30am on the 25th April. A huge thankyou 

to parents and students who will be attending and participating in the service. 

 

Term 2 

 A reminder that the first day of Term 2 is a Staff Development Day, and all students 

return to school on Wednesday 27th April 2022.  
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Calendar 2022 
   

 APR 
   Fri 8th   Easter Hat Parade 
   @ 10.30am 
   Fri 8th Last Day of Term 
   Mon 25th ANZAC DAY 

Tues 26th SPDD 
Wed 27th Students return  
to school 
SAVE THE DATE 

Fri 29th Apr Mother’s Day 

Morning Tea - *Note the  
  change of date    

May 

Mon 9th – Tues 17th Kids  

Creating Space Program 

Tues 10th – Thurs 12th  

NAPLAN 
Wed 18th Grip Leadership 
Thurs 19th- Fri 20th Dubbo  
Zoo Excursion 
Thurs 26th BAMM Visit 
 
 
 



Thank you again for all of your support. I hope your children have a relaxing break and get 

the opportunity to read lots of books and come back next term as refreshed as the 

teachers. 

 

Kindly, 

Sharyn Pidgeon 

Principal 

 
Riverina Redneck Rally 

The Riverina Redneck Rally Group kindly donated a lovely cake to the school for the students.  

It was a massive cake and our students enjoyed it for four days.  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

NRL Visit 

We had some exciting visitors to the school last week. Kurt Gidley (Newcastle Knights), 

Harrison Hunter and Brad Field (NRL) came and did a Power Point Presentation about 

Resilience and Teamwork with the students. The student’s question and answer time was very 

enlightening. The players participated in  some footy activities with the kids. Students had 

an interesting and entertaining morning with the NRL group. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mufti Day 

The Mufti Day was a great success. The school provided a FREE Sausage sizzle lunch for 

students, which they all enjoyed. We raised $ 173.00. This money will be donated to a 

Lismore School. The P & C have kindly donated $900, and Ms Lynette Taunton is also going to 

to make a donation as well.  Ms Pidgeon will be orgainsing getting the donation to a Lismore 

school. A Big Thank you to everyone for your support, this is an Awesome effort for our 

small school and community.  

 
 



Easter Hat Parade 

We will be holding a whole school easter hat parade on Friday 8th April commencing at 

10.30am under the cola. Students are asked to make their easter hats/bonnets at home 

and bring to school on the day. Parents and family members are invited to stay and 

enjoy hot cross buns for morning tea. The P & C Eater raffle will be drawn. Please send 

all raffle book and money back to school. 

 

Dubbo Excursion 

For Parents that would like to start paying off the Dubbo Zoo Excursion, we have 

implemented a payment system where you can make payments each week towards the cost of 

the excursion. Final payments are due on Friday 13th April. 

 

Moree Mobile Library Visit 

The Moree Mobile library will be parked outside the front of the 

school grounds on Monday 2nd May from 11.30am to 12.30pm. 

The mobile library and customer service facility will give the 

community greater access to book collection, printing and Wi-Fi 

services as well as the ability to make payments like water, rates 

and animal registrations and any queries about council related 

issues. So, pop on down and see Tian and utilise this wonderful service. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOSS  

Facility Management Group is constantly looking for 

permanent/casual and temporary employees. If you 

are interested in employment, please email the 

contact listed. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://freebie.photography/food/slides/easter_buns.htm
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/


 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing you all a happy and relaxing holiday. 

Stay safe and well everyone! 


